Sheridan Gardens Neighborhood Association Planning Committee

Meeting Minutes for October 22nd, 2009 meeting:

Application:

1. There is a meeting with the Neighborhood Review Board on 11/05/2009 at 5 pm.  This meeting will be held at the Armory, which is on Robert Ray Road, near Brenton Skating Ring.  Chris has to be at this meeting and all other Board members are welcome.  We agreed that we would like to have all available Board members attend this meeting.

2. We will only be accepting memberships at our next public meeting (11/19) if we are made official before then.  Either way, Shellie will bring the information forms along so that people can begin filling them out and listing their interests.

3. Teri will purchase a receipt book in preparation for membership dues.

Projects/Activities:

1. Numerous items were presented and discussed:

a. The Skate Park beside Four Mile Community Center:

i. It was discussed that this skate park is creating issues.

ii. Chris stated that the skate park issue is that the city agreed to put up a fence around the skate park, but did not follow through on doing this.  This has allowed people on bikes into the skate park and these people are not being cautious around nor sharing well with others.  

iii. Others mentioned that there are a lot of other issues at this park, including fights, trash, etc.

iv. It was discussed that we should talk to the police about these issues, even though the park is not within our boundaries because it is right beside our boundaries and affects our members.

v. Some mentioned that they feel this skate park needs to have cameras up as well as a fence to discourage the inappropriate behavior

vi. A discussion was had about why the fence was not included, as originally intended, and it was mentioned that the concrete may have been an issue when it was poured the first time and had to be re-done.  This may have been the reason the fence was not included as the budget “would not allow it”.

vii. Francis said that we need to keep in mind that there are 2 budgets that the city works from.  There is the “Capital Improvement Budget” that is paid for by our taxes, as well as the “Operating Budget”.  The Operating Budget has not been increased in 10 years.  They may be able to use money from the Capital Improvement Budget to pay for fixing up this park.

viii. Chris stated that she will talk to a friend of hers, Kevin, who is a skateboarder and had information about the original plans for this park.  She will see if he has more information on what was actually said/agreed to by the city on this park.  Chris said that so far it appears that the city did not honor what we believe they agreed to.

b. Activities we could suggest to the public:

i. Shellie noted that she can add a web page to our website for “Activities” with a section specific to healthy activities.  She can also add a “getting to know you” section.

ii. Francis stated that we should ask Don Trip about having high school kids out to do crafts/tennis lessons, etc for the younger kids.

iii. It was discussed that we could have a Neighborhood Association cookbook.

iv. The Botanical Gardens may have free plants that we can get next spring.  Chris will ask Shallee about this when she sees her on Wednesday, 10/28.

v. Chris mentioned that there is a website, BikeIowa.com, where they have information about Cycler Cross, which is like mountain biking on a course, but is not as rough as mountain biking.

vi. Francis stated that he knows a guy who runs a massage school in WDM who offers free “Nordic Pole Walking”, essentially cross-country skiing.  The gentlemen also sells the poles if you would like to buy them from him.  He also will help people size the poles, even if you do not buy them from him.  Francis can email us all of the details and stated that the gentleman may be willing to come to us for the class rather than our people needing to drive to WDM.  Francis stated that the gentleman likes to limit the classes to about 20 people at a time.

vii. It was suggested that we could have a contest to name the park that is on E. 35th St. if this park does not already have a name.  Even if it is already named, we could work on getting a sign displayed with the name.  It was also suggested that we could schedule neighborhood “outings” at this park.

c. Police Officer presence in the neighborhood:

i. Many Board members mentioned that they have seen a lot more police and police cars around the neighborhood lately.

ii. It was discussed that this may be occurring because there appear to be more drugs and negative influences in the neighborhood.

iii. Teri mentioned that she has seen what appear to be obvious undercover officers and unmarked police vehicles near her home.

2. Chris sent away for a Neighborhood Watch re-activation kit.

Miscellaneous:

1. Francis explained what Standing Rules are – these detail “changeable” items that are not included in the by-laws.  These items can be changed by either the Board and/or the public.  So far the only item Francis has on his list to include in our Standing Rules is dues.  Francis will discuss this with Cleon to see what other things should be included.

2. Chris will be contacting Tom Hockensmith’s assistant, Amy, to determine if County Supervisor Hockensmith will be accepting questions after his presentation at the 11/19 public meeting.  

3. Shallee gave Vincent Valdez’s business card to Chris.  Officer Valdez is with the Des Moines Police Department.  Chris let Officer Valdez know that we would like to know if there is anything the officers need from us and also that we would like to have an officer at our public meeting(s).  Officer Valdez asked Chris if there are any issues and Chris told him that there are some she would like to discuss.

4. Signers on the bank account – Teri will have the paperwork, including a copy of the 9/17 meeting minutes, transferred to the IA State Bank location on Hubbell and all 4 officers will meet there on 10/31 at 9 am to complete the paperwork.

5. Shellie will add the By-Laws to the website, as well as links to the www.flu.gov and www.cdc.gov websites.

6. Malinda spoke to the Hoyt school principal, Laura Kacer, about the neighborhood association and Ms. Kacer would like to attend one of our public meetings.

7. Chris will be in touch with her contact at Hoyt/Brubaker about the seating available.  There were complaints about the stools available and that some of our older residents need back support.

8. Chris will notify Cynthia at the DSM Register asking that a notice be ran about the upcoming public meeting.  Chris will also place fliers at the local Dahl’s and Hy-Vee locations.

Discussion items for next Board meeting (11/12, 6:30 pm at Dahls):

· Begin work on Standing Rules

· Prepare for next public meeting (11/19)

Note:  All board members were present at this meeting except Cleon Babcock and Judy Mowery.

Minutes prepared by Sara L. Patterson.


